~History of the ARGUS FUND~

The Argus Fund was founded more than 70 years ago by Steve and Wilma Mergler, publishers of the Mount Vernon Argus. They initiated the effort at the bequest of Judge Stafford, Skagit County’s Superior Court Judge.

Judge Stafford was concerned about the children in juvenile probation who had no family or gifts at Christmas time. The Merglers made a plea to the readers to meet this need, and the fund began.

Over the years the fund grew and grew, and become known as the “Fund of Last Resort” by caseworkers for both Skagit County Probation and the Washington State Department of Social and Health Services. The fund was used to meet the documented needs of foster children and wards of the state when no other resources were available. Over time, a child eligible to receive assistance from the ARGUS fund was expanded to include any young person in the Juvenile Justice or social service system that has an identified need but lacks the resources to meet that need.
The Merglers encouraged their readers to donate dollars as opposed to gifts, so case workers could meet specific and personal needs. Over the years the funds went for things like dancing lessons, new clothes and shoes, a bus trip to visit a relative, or even a trip to the vet for a pet, and of course birthday and Christmas presents. A prom dress, books, a trip to summer camp, or even a birthday party could easily be funded by Argus Fund dollars.

As the years went by, caseworkers relied on the fund to help “normalize” the lives of at risk children. Foster parents appreciated the resources to minimize the burden of conducting their valuable service.

One of the reasons for the Argus Fund’s continuous success is its’ simplicity. Each year the Argus editor writes weekly columns during the holiday season educating Argus readers on the value and uses of the funds. Readers make cash contributions and their names are listed in the newspaper each week. The funds are deposited into a special account, and throughout the year, the funds are used to replenish special accounts at both Skagit County Community Services and DCFS, to meet the needs of children throughout the year.

The fund has helped thousands of children in Skagit County over the past 70 years, and is a valuable tool for caseworkers and foster parents to quickly meet specific needs with minimal of paperwork. It truly is the “Fund of Last Resort.”

The Argus Fund has remained small, but that’s where it’s specialty lies. The goal continues to be to provide those little things in children’s lives that make such a big difference.
